FRIENDS OF HEBDEN BRIDGE STATION

Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 8th May 2017 at 6pm in the Waiting Room, Platform 2
Present: Martin Whittell, Mike Troke, Susan Quick, Ged Haley, Monica Haley, Diana Monahan, Kathy Pitt and Lesley Mackay

Apologies: David Storr, David Taylor, Richard Isaac, Bob Deacon, Andy Grant, Paul Monahan and Nina Smith 
Minutes of the meeting held on 20th March 2017.  The minutes were approved as correct. 
Matters arising: Lamp Room & Signal Box:  Nothing further to report.   
Timing of buses to Old Town:  Mike Troke has emailed TLC, the bus company, but no reply has been received yet. 

Accessibility measures:  Mike Troke went through the plans which are being submitted to Calderdale Council for the installation of new lifts and improvements in access within and to the Station.  Members are keen to see additional improvements in the station forecourt area and these have been identified and communicated to the project sponsor, Nicola Wright.  Mike Troke will ensure that these concerns are followed up with Network Rail.  Action:  Mike Troke

The old lift mechanisms are being stored by Network Rail, who are awaiting our instructions as to where they are to go.  David Storr to be asked to report back on progress on this and whether the National Railway Museum might be interesting in having them.  Action:  David Storr
Tool storage box and tools:  These are now in the Station Manager’s Office, the key to which is now held by Martin Whittell.  Anyone wishing to use any of the tools should contact Martin first.
Book Exchange:  Kathy reported that the books were going quickly.  Kathy volunteered to ask charity shops for more books.  Action:  Kathy Pitt
Piano tuner:  Payment of this invoice by Northern Rail is still awaited.  Action:  Richard Isaac
Presentation Evening:  This was well attended.  Many thanks to Diana for organising the event and to all the volunteers who assisted.  It was agreed we should ask Peter Jeffrey to give another talk (1 of a further 3 talks he has available) around October, 2017.   A local historian, Penny Hampson has suggested giving a talk about art and architecture in railway stations.  It was agreed that we would ask if she could give a talk in, say, March or October 2018.  Action:  Diana Monahan
Watering of flowers tubs:  David Storr had taken over from Diana in her absence.  Martin and Heather will now continue with watering the window boxes.  Hopefully other volunteers will also come forward.  Action:  All members

Chair’s Report:  Martin having been away, had nothing to report.
Treasurer’s Report:  In David Storr’s absence there was nothing to report. 
Northern Railway:  The meeting arranged for 3rd April with Richard Isaac had to be cancelled.    
Working Party Report:   Many thanks to Lynnette Evans for all her efforts in painting the cycle lockers which now look as good as new.  Attendance at working parties has been mixed but it is hoped that it will improve as members return from long breaks.  Action:  All members
Liaison with BTP:  No liaison meetings have taken place recently. 

Any Other Business:
Rubbish from Pennine Housing flats:  A working party organised by Trevor Bannister from Mytholmroyd and Northern Railway took place on Sunday 23rd April – four volunteers were assisted by Richard Isaac and another member of Northern’s staff.  The area looks much tidier!  It is hoped that arrangements can be made to reduce the problem of litter here in the future and Richard Isaac has been working with Hebden Royd Town Council about this.  The need for Places & People to tackle the rubbish within their curtilege was noted and HRTC has been told about the problem.
Exhibition of railway photographs:  FoHBS hopes to work with Local History to mount an exhibition of railway photographs, around March 2019.  David Taylor to be asked if he is able to start work on this and to let Local History know what topics he would like to include in the exhibition.  Action David Taylor
Applications for funding still need to be made to the Town Forum, HRTC etc and this will be discussed at the next meeting.  
Station Car Park:  The detailed plans for this are awaited.
Any other business:  Banner to recruit new members:  Diana suggested we consider the idea of having a banner to try to recruit new volunteers to the FoHBS.  This will be discussed at the next meeting.
Website – Taxis:  When Diana was checking up on the credential of taxi firms listed in our website, one taxi firm reported that they had been told that it would cost £600 to stay on the FoHBS website. Diana was asked to ensure this scam was reported to the police.  Action:  Diana Monahan 
Date of next meeting:  Monday 19th June 2017 at 6pm in the Station Manager’s office on Platform One.
